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Thanks Jump 

Prestige for donating this 

great jump – what a way to 

celebrate our new club, our 

colours and our first 

Supercross competition, all 

rolled into one.  

Don’t forget to like and 

thank them on their 

Facebook page .  

 

 
Zone Qualifiers for State Dressage & Showjumping  29th November 

Zone qualifiers for State Dressage & Showjumping to be held at Upper Yarra Pony Club on 

November 29, entries must be submitted by the DC, and deadline is November 15 - this rally.  

 Dressage Grades 1, 2 & 3  

 Showjumping Grades A, B, C  

Top riders in each grade/disciple make up the state team. All riders are encouraged to have a 

go – but remember you must be able to commit to go to the state comp at Gladysdale on 

March 5/6 if you are successful.  Riders that are successful also will need to have passed their 

“C” certificate by March 5.  

 

Full information available at on the zone website:  

http://www.nmz.ponyclubvic.org.au/site/ponyclub/nmz/downloads/Year%202015/E
ntry%20Forms/2015%20Zone%20Qualifier%20Entry-1.pdf  

 

Entries must be submitted by Madeline . There is a charge for entries which our club 

subsidises part of.  
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Newsletter  

News in Brief  

Duty Roster for November 

Duty commences at 8am for all families who are rostered on. See full details later 

in the newsletter  

SETUP: Alannah Whitehead, Ian Argall, Dianna Moore, Wes Harper, Matthew 

Todd, Mandy Lithgow  

CANTEEN: 8am Shelley Hughes, Kylie Balharrie  

CANTEEN: 11:30 am Jenny Todd, Andrea Kennedy  

http://www.nmz.ponyclubvic.org.au/site/ponyclub/nmz/downloads/Year%202015/Entry%20Forms/2015%20Zone%20Qualifier%20Entry-1.pdf
http://www.nmz.ponyclubvic.org.au/site/ponyclub/nmz/downloads/Year%202015/Entry%20Forms/2015%20Zone%20Qualifier%20Entry-1.pdf


 
 

 

 

 

  

Upcoming dates  
 

November  
15th LMPC Rally  

 
22nd Yarra Glen PC Horse Trials 

 
29th Zone Qualifiers for State 

Dressage & ShowJumping  

 
December  

6th LMPC Christmas Rally (more 

information coming soon)  
12/13th Polo Fundraiser 

 
January  

Thurs. 14th Rally (SJ Clinic)  
 

March  
30/31 PCAV Clinic at our 

grounds  

 

 

 

 

We’re sad to be saying goodbye to two of our riders and their families who are 

leaving us 

– Kelsey Pendrey     –   and Bridie Wescombe 

Thanks for your time at the club, you will be missed, but we know we will still 

see you around … 

DC’s Report  
Welcome everybody to the rally. Welcome to 

Courtney Fraser who is a new instructor to 

our club this rally. 

Our Super Cross was a wonderful event, 

congratulations to all our riders and 

volunteers. We will announce how much 

money was raised once we have the final 

figures. 

State Qualifiers are fast approaching at Upper 

Yarra Pony Club on the 29th November. If you 

are interested and haven’t yet let me know 

then come and see me ASAP. Remember YOU 

MUST BE AVAILABLE 5th and 6th March for 

State if you go to qualifiers. 

We will be having an extra special summer 

rally in January; this will have a Show Jumping 

focus. Adam Wooten and Paul Williams will 

be the instructors and the groups will be as 

small as possible and go for as long as 

possible. Put your name down at rally if you 

would like a place. Date is Thursday January 

14th. This will not be a full rally; rather you 

will come and ride at an allocated time. I will 

try to accommodate time requests where 

possible. 

Looking forward to Feb rally as well, which 

will be a dressage focus in preparation for our 

Horse trials. 

Cheers Madeline 



Gear Check: 9.30 

1st Session:      9:45-11.00 

2nd Session:    11.15-12.30 

Lunch:       12.30-1.45 

3rd Session:     1.45-3.00 
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RALLY PROGRAM 

Reminders é  

 Please be on time – if you are more than 15 minutes late then you need to sit out the session. 

This is a courtesy to your groups as latecomers disrupt the session.  

 Meet at your first ring for gear check – XC groups to gear check before heading off  

 Strictly no cantering around floats or yards – walking pace only  

 Lunging can only take place in a designated, closed area 

 Only riding members are permitted to ride on the grounds during rally  

 If you need help or advice with any of these areas, or with your group or session, please see 

Madeline  

Make sure you check the club house 

window when you arrive – we will 

post details of any session changes  



 

PALAMINOS  TBôs ANDALUSIANS  

Jackie Wright Sam Caudwell Kate Moore 

Sara-Jane Vaughan Hannah Schey Taylah OôNeill 

Hayley Jackson Amy Tucker Jillian Brooks 

Scarlett Kennedy Louisa Smith Lauren Howes 

Alannah Whit ehead Milly Williams  Jess McGrath 

 Georgia DeCastella Hayley Harper 

 Gena Savini  

   

   

 

ARABIANS  WELSHIES PINTOS SHETLANDS 

Ash Henshaw Astrid Vandenbos Olivia Savini Maddy Amore 

Melanie McCullen Amy Moore Erin Scanlon Mia Heinrich  

Amber Argall  Chloe Black Julia Matthews Aisha Heinrich 

Emily Savini Shantelle Dolheguy Deanne Dolheguy Brianna White 

Sophie Ashton Shanae Andrews Lilah Zigmantis  Khaia Howlett 

 Laura 

Hebblethwaite 

Isaac George  

  Bryannah Todd  

    

 

C GROUP  

Ivy Schey 

Tash George 

Isla Kennedy 

Emma Sampson 

Phoebe Dixon 

 

 

 
 

ABSENT/UNMOUNTED  

Nikki Davis  Ella Garrett  Chelsea Vanderaa 

Sam Davis  Elias Garrett  Phoebe Dodd 

Marlee Carter Brooke Leist Hunter Coghlan 

Jasmine Clark Steph Hughes 

Jade Coghlan Heidi Parkin 

Elisha Laukart Lizzie Brooks 

Jiyah Burgess Amy Bevens 

Allie Brooks Chelsea Winter 
 

  

RALLY GROUPS 

Traffic Analysis  
You may notice a camera at the Hunt Club 

gate on Sunday … nothing to be concerned 

about. As part of our planning for the future, 

we are conducting a traffic count – only 

numbers of cars will be recorded – no 

registration or other information will be 

collected. 



AlannahWhitehead   
   

The Yarra Valley Polo Tournament is 

being held on the weekend of 12/13th 

December.  

There will be over 20 polo teams competing 

in this fun equestrian sport. If you would 

like to be involved with the tournament, we 

need your help.  

 

Saturday 12 December 

The Pony Club will run a small food kiosk 

at the polo that will cater for the grooms 

and players, to purchase their lunch. All 

proceeds go to the pony club. We need 

people to help sell the food – 10am until 

2pm. Opportunity to watch great polo on a 

more personal level. 

 

Saturday 12 December – Be a Goal Umpire 

(you need to be an adult or older teen). This 

means that you get to wave a flag at the end 

of the field when the ball goes through the 

goals, and place the ball on the line ready to 

be hit in. It’s where the action is and fun to 

be involved. We would like to set up a 

roster on Saturday and Sunday to goal 

umpire one end. Must wear a riding helmet. 

 

Sunday 13 December – is the public day. 

The CFA will be organising the lunch, but 

the Pony Club has been given a free car 

park to all enjoy, and our role will to be 

again offering Goal Umpiring. Please 

contact Julie Sampson 

sampsonmarketing@bigpond.com if you 

are interested.  

 

Saturday 12 December:  Food Kiosk 

Goal Umpire: 9am until about 5pm – each 

game is approx. 1hr 20 mins – please advise 

your preferred time. 

Sunday 13 December – Goal Umpire 9am 

until 5pm – again please advise preferred 

time. 

Also please advise if you will be coming to 

the tournament so we know for the car park. 

 

 

               Fun while we fundraise …  Committee Contacts 
Interim President Owen Dixon  

0417887489 glengowerfarm@bigpond.com 
 

Interim Vice President Julie Howes  
97221920 

julie.howes@southernhealth.org.au 
 

Secretary: Jan Caudwell 0412685390 
lilydaleandmooroolbarkpc@gmail.com 

 
Treasurer: Sue Tucker  97396794 

gst64@bigpond.com 
 

DC: Madeline Nagle   0478041125 
madandtyson@gmail.com 

 
Assistant DC: Karen Brooks  0408558776 

karen.brooks0@bigpond.com 
 

Card Secretary: Kathy Schey 0412711526 
kathy@appion.com.au 

 
Newsletter: Julie Sampson 0428882333 

sampsonmarketing@bigpond.com 
 

Newsletter: Wendy Wright 0447650457  
wwri2119@bigpond.net.au 

 
Rosters: Julie Howes   

 
Rosters: Dianna Moore 0418357468 

 
Rally Setup Coordinator: Tony Henshaw 

0407021597 
 

Canteen Coordinator: Bianca Amore  
0448101206 bamore1@hotmail.com  

 
Zone Representative: Kylie Black 

0400122711  kylie@ausproaircon.com.au 
 

Uniform Coordinator: Jenelle O’Neill  
0432763678 jenjon8@bigpond.com 

 
MEG Representatives: Wendy Wright & 

Owen Dixon  
Junior President: Lauren Howes Ph: 

97221920 kalius_gemstone@hotmail.com 
 

http://webmail.bigpond.com/webedge/do/mail/message/mailto?to=sampsonmarketing%40bigpond.com
mailto:glengowerfarm@bigpond.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The weather was a bit of a 

worry leading up to our 

first Super Cross, but although windy, I’d say we were 

pretty lucky really … mostly we just watched those clouds 

all around us without getting wet. Although the same can’t 

be said for the last few of the grade 5’s who were unlucky 

to catch the rain on the cross country (not to mention the 

many volunteers who came in dripping! ). 

With many of our riders competing across all grades, it was 

a pretty special event, we hope you all thoroughly enjoyed 

yourselves.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

SUPER CROSS 



 

Sending out a huge thankyou to everyone who helped make our Supercross a great day. 

 

We were so happy with our volunteers. Everyone turned up on time and did an amazing job. 

We were hugely impressed with everyone’s willingness to do whatever job they were asked. 

So many offered to do an extra duty or judged an extra grade on the XC for us or pitched in 

unasked with pack up at the day’s end. Just awesome!! 

We also had many hard workers at our working bees in the lead up to this event.  

Super Special Thankyous 

To the Balharrie / Kennedy family – They donated all ingredients, cooked and served up 150 

DELICIOUS burgers. 100% proceeds to the club.  

Claire George – Who organised the donation of our fab new Jump Prestige Supercross 

Jump. 

To our riding members – many of our riders judged on the cross country for us or helped 

out with other duties. We had riders in the office, picking up show jump poles, marshalling, 

collecting score sheets, selling raffle tickets, running errands and generally putting in 

wherever needed.  It was great to see you contributing to the hard work that goes in to 

running your club. 

So proud of your club spirit. We are very lucky to have such a wonderful group of riders. 

I have already received over 30 texts from competitors thanking us for such a well run 

event, and all saying they’ll be back again! 

 

 

Scott Coglan goes the extra mile – 

clearing an xc map from the water that 

was blown in by the wind. Just a bit cold 

and slimy in there Scott? 

 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL OUR RIDERS especially those riding their first competition or 

their first official XC course. And extra congrats to our very happy rug winners Jackie and 

Bianca. 

  

THANK YOU LILYDALE AND MOOROOLBARK PONY CLUB 

SUPERCROSS VOLUNTEERS 

 



 

s 

 

 Pony Club Victoria is split into “zones” - our club is 

part of the North Metro Zone (NMZ), along with 18 

other clubs spread from Hurstbridge to Healesville.  

 The zone structure is one way for information to be 

shared between clubs and PCAV.  

 NMZ has its own committee which meets on a monthly 

basis, and each club in the zone sends a representative 

to the meeting.  

 Kylie Black is our rep. at NMZ meetings 

If you have ideas or questions about the way things work in 

pony club in general, or about clubs, competitions or rules 

specifically, we can pass on your questions to the zone.  

 

 

 

  

Information from our Zone & PCAV  … 

Other sources of information  

PCAV’S web site 

www.ponyclubvic.org.au includes a 

calendar of competitions, resources, 

FAQ’s  and more. 

In particular, check the Publications 

& Rules section for the latest rules 

books, as well as bulletins with 

details of changes.  

 

Like PCAV’s Facebook page so you 

are notified of information posted 

there.  

 

Are you receiving PCAV’s quarterly 

magazine in the mail? If not, check 

with Jan Caudwell to make sure we 

have accurate address details for 

you.  

News from the last NMZ meeting  

 Future State events will be held at PCAV Park in Gladysdale. Sub-committees will be established to 

oversee the events and anyone interested may nominate for these. Volunteers to run the event will 

be mostly sourced from those attending.  

 PCAV has released a new logo; there is no mandatory date for starting to use this  

 In 2016 NM is trialing a new way of qualifying for State Dressage & Showjumping – instead of running 

one qualifying event in November – riders will be able to qualify at a series of events run by 

individual clubs. This is a one year trial so make sure you let us and zone know what you think.  

 “Freshmans” will be getting a new name – it will be called “Jump a Round”  

 Pony Club Australia is calling for nominations for their exceptional achievements awards  

 Combined Training heights will be changed to bring them into line with horse trials  

PCAV Event Feedback  

After State events, PCAV seek feedback 

from all interested parties via surveys 

linked from the web site.  

Your opinions are a vital tool to the future 

of pony club competitions. Make your 

voice heard.  

 

http://www.ponyclubvic.org.au/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

As Lilydale and Mooroolbark Pony Club is in its infancy we would like to take this opportunity to; 

1. Introduce ourselves  

2. Outline the expectations for rally duty. 

Who are the Roster Co-ordinators? 

The committee has two members who are responsible for organising rally and event rosters, they are Julie Howes 

and Dianna Moore. Both have been active committee members of pony club for many years. Feel free to contact us 

at any time if you have any queries or concerns regarding rosters. 

 Julie Howes – 0400 122 343 

 Dianna Moore – 0418 357 486 

We look forward to working with all families of the club and we most certainly appreciate the efforts that everyone 

is willing to put in to assist with the successful running of Lilydale and Mooroolbark Pony Club and our events. 

In preparing a duty roster we will aim to contact all families on duty in the week prior. We also hope to formulate a 

duty roster that works a few months in advance to allow families the opportunity to plan ahead. We understand 

that with young riders you need to be more hands on, therefore it is important to communicate with us and also 

consider bringing an extra helper when you are rostered on for duty. 

Rosters will be published in the newsletter, emailed and placed on Facebook. 

RALLY DAY DUTY EXPECTATIONS: 

ü Please plan to arrive on time for set up (as per roster, 8.00am for this rally) 

ü Report to the co-ordinator assigned to your area of set-up to get specific instructions 

ü Be available to assist others once you’ve completed your aspect of set-up 

ü Be prepared to assist with any unforseen duties that need to be attended to on rally day 

END OF DAY PACK-UP: 

This is the responsibility of ALL FAMILIES. As a club of 80 riders, if all families pitch in and do their bit at the end of 

the day, pack up can be done quickly and easily. Pack-up expectations are as follows; 

ü Pack up the arena your rider finishes on. If all families members assist with this then the arena pack up will 

be finished by the time the rider has untacked and packed the float 

ü If you are on cross country you need to return to the show jumping arena that your rider rode in earlier in 

the day and assist with packing up this ring. 

 


